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Office of the Press Secretary

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE
May 9, 2018

 
Statement from the Press Secretary on the Release of Three Americans

 
At the direction of President Donald J. Trump, Secretary of State Mike Pompeo and other representatives of the 
United States government traveled to Pyongyang, North Korea on May 9 to prepare for the President’s upcoming 
meeting with North Korean leader Kim Jong Un. During Secretary Pompeo’s visit, the North Korean leadership 
released three American detainees. President Trump appreciates leader Kim Jong Un’s action to release these 
American citizens, and views this as a positive gesture of goodwill. The three Americans appear to be in good 
condition and were all able to walk on the plane without assistance. All Americans look forward to welcoming them 
home and to seeing them reunited with their loved ones.
 

###
 
 

 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Thanks,
Nic
 
--
Nicholas D. Pottebaum
Associate Director
White House Office of Intergovernmental Affairs
O: 202-456-2132 | C: 202-881-7803| E: Nicholas.D.Pottebaum@who.eop.gov
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